
 

 

 Recommendation for Council Action 
Austin City Council Item ID 15327 Agenda Number 133. 

Meeting Date: 5/24/2012 Department: Telecommunications and Reg 
Affairs 

Subject 

Conduct a public hearing and consider an ordinance regarding Texas Gas Service's proposal to increase customer gas 
rates. 

Amount and Source of Funding 

      

Fiscal Note 

A fiscal note is attached.  

Purchasing Language:       

Prior Council Action: March 8, 2012 -- Suspended Texas Gas Service’s proposal to increase customer gas rates.  
April 26, 2012 -- Set a public hearing for May 24, 2012. 

For More Information: Rondella M. Hawkins, Office of Telecommunications Affairs, (512) 974-2422 
Boards and 
Commission Action:       

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
On February 10, 2012, Texas Gas Service (TGS) filed its Gas Reliability Infrastructure Program (GRIP) filing in 
Austin, and in the other Central Texas service area cities that it serves, requesting interim rate adjustments. This filing 
was made in compliance with Texas Utilities Code Chapter 104. Section 104.301 that allows a gas utility to recover 
additional invested capital costs through the customer surcharge or first block of its volumetric charge without filing a 
full rate case. GRIP rates must be based on reasonable increases in invested capital costs. 
 
The filing notified cities of TGS’ intent to increase its revenues by $3,775,205 to recover increases in plant related 
costs such as depreciation and property tax expenses, as well as increased net plant investments at the rate of return 
authorized by the City during the last full rate case in 2008. 
   
On March 8, 2012, the City Council adopted an ordinance suspending the effective date of the proposed increase to 
not later than May 25, 2012, to provide staff an opportunity to properly review the filing with the assistance of a third 
party rate consultant.  The City coordinated its efforts with other cities, including Buda, Cedar Park, Rollingwood, 
Sunset Valley and Westlake Hills. 
  



 

 

 
After a complete and thorough review of this GRIP filing, the City’s third party rate consultant has indicated that 
TGS’ proposal complies with the Texas Utilities Code, and is reasonable with respect to the costs and rate of return 
proposed through this GRIP filing.  The GRIP schedules compute TGS central Texas GRIP revenue requirements 
and associated rate design to customer classes using the rate design methodology approved by the City in 2008.   
 
The primary reason for the increase in TGS GRIP revenue requirement from what was approved by the City in TGS’ 
prior GRIP filing, relates to the significant increase of $23.9 million in net plant investments occurring during the 
period January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2011.  
 
Below is a chart that reflects the customer rate impact since 2008: 
 

  
 
 
City staff recommends that the City Council approve and adopt TGS GRIP schedules and tariffs as submitted to the 
City on February 10, 2012. 

 


